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I’ll bring sample to you!

Please call Paul on 07778 568845
Over 30 years experience & friendly advice

BBiirrcchheess  
Open from 12 noon onwards 

Saturday & Sunday    

6 - 11pm weekly.

Dogs and children welcome.
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Gala Day  Saturday 29th June 2019
Eldwick Recreation Ground 

Theme "The Movies"
2019 Gala Sponsors  Bingley CO-OP

but before then . . . . . 
GALA QUEEN SELECTION DISCO
Friday 22nd March 7.00pm - 8.30pm
Eldwick Memorial Hall    Entry £2.00    
7-11 year olds (parents to accompany
younger children)
DIDDY DISCO – Friday 21st June 
6.00pm - 6.45pm Eldwick Memorial Hall
Entry £2.00    3 - 7 year olds (parents to
accompany younger children)
GALA DISCO – Friday 21st June
7.00pm - 8.30pm  Eldwick Memorial Hall
Entry £2.00   7 - 11 year olds
PET SHOW – Monday 24th June 6.15pm
Eldwick Memorial Hall   Entries from 5.45pm
Dogs and Small Pets     50p a class

SCOUT & GUIDE FUN RUN
Friday 28th June start 7pm 
Eldwick Memorial Hall
Entry forms before the day £3 from the Post
Office, School, Scout Hut.
Entries on the night £4.   1.5 mile start 7pm/
3 mile run approx 7.30pm.
Start from the Memorial Hall Car Park,
route  Otley Road,  Warren Lane, Stone Hill,
Moorcroft, Southway, Sheriff Lane, Glen
Road, Saltaire Road, Otley Road.  

There are lots of ways you can be involved
in the gala
• Entering a float in the parade 
• Having a stall on the field
• Placing an advert in the Gala Programme
• Helping out on the day, before, during 

and/or after the event
• Volunteers required to steward the Parade

& the Gate on the day 

• Being involved in the planning 
To get in touch 

email gala@eldwickvillage.co.uk 
facebook  Eldwick & Gilstead Gala Association

We meet monthly in the Birches on
Mondays at 8pm, dates:  8th April, 13th May,
10th June.

Feel free to come along / get in touch and
be involved in the build up to a fantastic local
community event.

The first Gala was held in 1941 for the
local children during the war and it's been
going ever since. Recently over £3000 has
been distributed annually to local village
organisations.  Gala Day & Gala events are
organised by a dedicated group of local
volunteers; be part of your community and
join us.

Eldwick & Gilstead Gala News & Dates

SSIINNGG  &&  SSMMIILLEE  WWIITTHH  TTHHEE
GGOOLLDDIIEESS

The Golden-Oldies charity builds on the firm evidence that
singing is good for you. The first Goldies session for older
people in and around Eldwick will be on Tuesday 30th April
2-4pm at the Eldwick Church. There will be a sing-along
featuring popular songs from the 50s and 60s followed by
afternoon tea. This is a dementia-friendly event, free to all
residents of Bingley and transport is available. Going forward,
Goldies will run on the last Tuesday of every month.

For further information and to book a place, call Sue Bailey
on 01274 567720 or Carole O’Neill on 01274 560539

Run with support from Bingley Town Council & Shipley Area
Committee.

BINGLEY ARTS CENTRE
26 March - Community Cinema showing “Quartet” comedy,
doors open 1:45pm for tea/coffee & biscuits
26 March at 7:30pm - Flower Club - Demonstrations and talks
all welcome
29 March at 7:30pm - Blues Bash with Danny Bryant, John
Verity Band and No Fit State bands
4-6 April at 7:30pm - BLT youth section presents the comedy
“Much Ado About Elvis”
11 April at 7:30pm - Mike the Baker returns with
demonstration and tasting of some seasonal bakes
15-20 April at 7:30pm - BLT presents “Muddy Cows” this is by
John Godber so expect explicit language
23 April at 2:30pm and 7:30pm - Community Cinema showing
“Hidden Figures” film; “Exceptional, jarring and thought
provoking unsung Heroes”

Full details on our website bingleyartscentre.co.uk Tickets
available telephone or in person at our box office open 10am-
3:45pm Mon-Fri 01274 567983 or online.

THE ELDWICK
CHURCH NEWS

On Easter Day, 21st April, there will be a
short and simple sunrise communion service
at 7am on Baildon Moor - near the top car
park where the ice cream van sits. In past
years we have met sometimes in snow,
sometimes with the backdrop of a glorious
sunrise, but it is always a very special time. 

Our main service is an Easter communion
celebration at 10.30 am in the Hall. You are
warmly invited to either or both of these
services.

Shortly after Easter we are expecting to
move back into the refurbished Church as our
building project comes to an end.

Keep up with everything we’re doing.  Find
us on Facebook  

@TheEldwickChurch & 
Twitter @EldwickChurch or 

look on our website
http://eldwickchurch.org.uk/welcome

Bingley Glen Crown Green Bowling Club
in Myrtle Park are looking for new
members. Contact Tony Leach on 01274
563332.  

Dear Editor,
May I encourage everyone, especially those
who have cerificates for planting
commemorative trees on Storystones field
behind the former Eldwick School in 2002, to
go and look at the empty space now in their
place. It seems the developer of the mansion
being built on the other side of the wall did not
want to look at native trees,  so successfully
received permission from Education Bradford
to strip the land bare. 

Explanations sought weeks ago received
no response so more requests are needed
and a demand to replant!          Allan Mirfield



PAT'S PLANTS PROVE POPULAR
Last year Pat Inman impressed us as a
knowledgeable member of our Gardeners'
Question Time panel and in February she

returned to make a
solo appearance. On
this occasion she
described her choices
of “Good Garden
Plants” and was
supported by a superb
selection of slides and
audience handouts
listing the Latin names
of nearly 40 different
species. For over an

hour Pat showed us pictures of her plants,
told us why she had selected them, how she
grew them, where they had originated and
where we could obtain them. She took our
audience on a worldwide journey from Asters
in America to Impatiens in China via
Melianthus from South Africa and included

stop-offs in Sicily, Japan and Sardinia.
Thanks, Pat, we all really enjoyed this world
tour and came away with lots of ideas to add
to our own gardens.
SOME TIPS FOR MARCH
Ventilate your greenhouse and cold frames in
warmer weather and in cold weather use an
electric propagator to encourage early
sowings to better germination.

Still in the greenhouse (heated if
necessary), start sowing bedding plant seeds
to go out after the last frosts; repot orchids
and other house plants before they start to
grow again; pot on rooted cuttings of
perennials taken last summer; sow tomato
seeds and bring strawberries under cover for
an earlier crop; warm up bags of compost for
a week or two before sowing.

Plant fruit trees in a sunny, sheltered spot.
Cut last season's autumn raspberry canes

to ground level and cut the tips of any summer
raspberry canes which have grown higher
than their supports (cut just above a bud).

Use cloches for strawberries, carrots,
radishes and lettuce if planting outdoors.

Plant asparagus beds from crowns. Weed
and mulch existing asparagus beds (weed by
hand to avoid damaging the shallow
asparagus roots), dig a trench 20 – 25 cms
deep by 30 cms wide with a layer of well-
rotted compost along the base, mixed with
85gr/sq.cm. of fish, blood and bone or
bonemeal. The crowns should be 45 cms
apart with the roots spread out and covered
with sieved soil which just covers the
emerging buds.

If the soil is not frozen or waterlogged you
can plant sets of onions, shallots and garlic.
Otherwise sow the sets in individual pots for
transplanting when conditions are suitable.

Come and join us in the Memorial Hall on
Tuesday 16 April to hear Dianne Nicol-Brown
tell us all about the National Plant Collections
of Polemoniaceae, Fragaria vesca and
Hakonechloa. (It's a lorra lorra Latin, but you'll
know them when you see them).

Mike Hitchen

ELDWICK & GILSTEAD HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY

COUNCIL NEWS
The Local Elections are fast approaching and
all the seats on Bingley Council are up for re-
election as well as a Ward Councillor to
represent Bingley on BDMC. Election Day
2nd May.

Eldwick is allocated 2 seats on Bingley
Town Council, if no names are forthcoming
from the community, then Eldwick could be
represented by anyone putting their names
forward from anywhere within a 4 mile radius
of Bingley. In the unlikely event no-one puts
their name forward to represent Eldwick then
the council once elected can fill vacant seats
by co-option.

Eldwick Needs You.
Some information is on our website: -
http://bingleytowncouncil.gov.uk/make-a-
change-become-a-local-councillor/ or you
can go direct to the NALC website –
https://www.nalc.gov.uk/our-work/elections
Candidates will need to submit the necessary
nomination forms to Bradford Council by 4pm
on Wednesday 3rd April.
Office/toilets conversion project
At the full Council meeting on 26th February,
Councillors approved the documents
presented by project managers Bowman
Riley that will form the basis of a planning
application. There were some agreed minor
amendments in the form of revised windows
and provision of a movable partition.

For the purposes of applying for borrowing
approval from the Ministry of Housing,
Communities and Local Government, as
previously agreed following an extensive

community consultation, the Council is
required to notify residents of these additional
costs and invite comments. The budget costs
were £10,000 for the movable partition and
£7,000 for the windows. These items will be
tendered as part of the full tendering process.

The amended plans are available to view
on the Town Council website: 
http://bingleytowncouncil.gov.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2019/02/Bingley-WC-
Layout.pdf;
http://bingleytowncouncil.gov.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2019/02/Bingley-WC-
Existing Elevations.pdf  
http://bingleytowncouncil.gov.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2019/02/Bingley-WC-
Proposed-Elevations.pdf; 
If  you have any views on these, please
contact: enquiries@bingleytowncouncil.gov.uk
by Monday 18th March, giving your name,
address and contact details.

The application will be submitted to
Bradford Council and the outcome will be
expected 8-12 weeks following submission. In
the meantime, work to agree the terms of the
Community Asset Transfer (CAT) of the toilet
block is expected to conclude shortly.
Markets in 2019
Bingley Town Council are proud to announce
that, following a successful pilot scheme in
2018 and consultation with residents, there
will be a market in Bingley on the first
Saturday of every month from April to
December between 9.00 a.m. and 1.00 p.m.
The markets will provide a range of high-class
stalls selling a variety of produce, including
some exciting new food stalls, as well as

entertainment. Make a regular date to come
down and enjoy the market.

The dates for your diary are 6th April, 4th
May, 1st June, 6th July, 3rd August, 7th
September, 5th October, 2nd November and
7th December.
Annual Town Meeting, 7th March 2019
The Annual Town Meeting is being held at
6.30 pm on Thursday 7th March at Cottingley
Community Centre. This is an opportunity for
all residents to ask questions of their Town
Councillors and to hear from local speakers
about activities in the town. This year’s
speakers include representatives from Park
Run and Trinity Community Kitchen.

Organisations that have received grants
from the Town Council during the year are
being invited to provide a display giving
information about their activities. Why not
come along to find out about activities going
on near you?
Flower Display
The Town Council is again ordering reduced-
priced summer bedding plants from Bradford
Council, to be planted in public spaces
around the parish by local gardening groups,
Friends groups and village societies.

If you have any queries relating to council
matters, you can contact either Chris O’Neill 
or Mark Truelove. E-mail:-
chris.o’neill@bingleytowncouncil.gov.uk or
mark.truelove@bingleytowncouncil.gov.uk

Thanks Chris and Mark

We deliver fresh, gift-wrapped flowers locally, 
7 days a week with prices starting at 

£25.00+ delivery.
Beautiful Wedding Flowers

Funeral & Sympathy Flowers
Special Occasions             Gift Wrapped Plants

Tel: 01274 563750

Flowers by Eldwick Post Office

Professionally covering all aspects of
domestic Electrical & Security work

including CCTV
Over 31 years experience

City & Guilds trained

Tel: 01274 511433 (Eldwick)
Mobile: 07788 418050

KITCHENS, BATHROOMS
& BEDROOMS

For more information or to discuss
your project call:

01274 566100
Unit 1A Leonards Place, Leonard Street

Bingley, West Yorkshire BD16 1DP

www.janus interiors.co.uk
info@janusinteriors.co.uk

WINNER OF THE INDEPENDENT TRADER OF THE YEAR

COFFEE CAKE CHAT
in the Church Hall

Every Tuesday and Thursday
9.30 am – 12 noon

Fresh Fairtrade coffee & tea, home made cakes
and from January light lunches 
Thursdays 11.30am - 1.00pm



� THE ELDWICK CHURCH �

Indian & Kashmiri Cuisine
Open 7 days from 5pm - 11pm

Early booking essential
Clarke House, Keighley Road

Bingley BD16 2RD
Telephone 01274 563 777
www.shamabingley.co.uk

Email: info@shamabingley.co.uk

Yorkshire Countrywomen's
Association

At our meeting on Tuesday 12 February our
speaker was Roger Pollard.  He spoke on a
Taste of Bell Ringing, and the very interesting
History of Bell Ringing over the centuries,
worldwide and in Britain and how it started.
There was a very small and amusing slide
show. Some ladies who volunteered were
shown how to play the Bells.  It was very
good.  This was followed by tea and biscuits.

Our Next Meeting is on 9 April.  Our
speaker is John Clay who will be giving a talk
on the  History of the Black Dyke Band.

The Summer Trip has been planned for 21
August 2019.  More details to follow.

Our AGM is on 14 May 2019.
New Members are always welcome.

Please contact Bev on 01274-565077

Private Tuition 
(Qualified Primary School Teacher)

Help your child reach their full potential in a
positive and encouraging environment.
From pre-school onwards
• Getting ready for primary school
• Ongoing support in numeracy, literacy & science
• GCSE Maths
• School entrance exams

First session free
Cathy Levis

01274 568602 (Gilstead)

Childminding 
Vacancies Available

Telephone Cathy Levis on 
01274 568602 / 07585 449275

Most recent Ofsted inspection “This provision is
strong … children enjoy their time with the
childminder … children are well cared for in a
warm welcoming environment … the childminder
is highly skilled”.

211677

Andrew Tracey
Plumbing and Heating Services

(Eldwick)

� Central Heating Systems
� Boiler Exchanges
� Bathroom Installations
� Tiling
� General Plumbing

Tel: 01274 967710/07799536605

SERVICES AND ACTIVITIES AT THE ELDWICK CHURCH

Tec2k
Computer Problems Resolved

Local to Eldwick
Repairs and upgrades to Laptop & desktop

computers
Resolve problems with broadband or WiFi

Home appointments no problem
Anything to do with electronics 

please call for advice

Tel Stuart on 07958-994951
Visit our Web Site for full details

www.Tec2k.co.uk

CHURCH SERVICES: 
24 March
10.30 am Holy Communion led by 

Rev Ruth Crompton 
31 March
10.30 am Mothering Sunday Family 

Worship led by Rev Peter Mayo-Smith
7 April
09.15 am Holy Communion led by 

Rev David McAloon
10.30 am Family Worship led by 

Rev Peter Mayo-Smith
Palm Sunday 14 April
10.30 am Holy Communion led by 

Rev Peter Mayo-Smith
Maundy Thursday 18 April
7.00 pm  Short reflective service of Holy
Communion led by Rev Peter Mayo-Smith
Good Friday 19 April 10.00 am Reflection
in church, followed by Walk of Witness to
Bingley Market Square for a Churches
Together Act of Worship.
Easter Sunday 21 April
7.00 am Holy Communion on Baildon 

Moor led by Rev Peter Mayo-Smith
10.30 am Easter Communion Celebration 

led by Rev Peter Mayo-Smith
MESSY CHURCH

Messy Church is a different way of being
church for all ages.  It is currently held in the
church hall once a month on a Saturday, with
lots of craft activities as you arrive; stories
from the Bible; games, songs and prayers.   It
finishes with a simple meal. This is an event
for everyone – whatever your age, why not
come and try it!
Saturday from 4.00 - 5.45 pm on 20th
April

PAUSE TO PRAY
A quiet ‘drop in’ time for reflection and
prayer.    Wednesdays 2.00 – 3.00 pm 20th
March and 3rd & 17th April at Winston
Grange (next to Church)  

THE ELDWICK CHURCH FELLOWSHIP
Meets in the Church Hall at 7.30 pm on 21
March for a talk by Stephen Wilkinson and
Andrew Quarrie on their trip to the Holy
Land.  The April meeting is on Maundy
Thursday 18 April when we join in a
reflective service of Holy Communion at
7.00 pm
OTHER REGULAR WEEKLY EVENTS 

Tuesdays & Thursdays 09.30 am - 12.00
noon Church Café in the Hall.  On
Thursdays, Café also serves light lunches
from 11.30 -1.00 pm
1st & 3rd Wednesdays 10.00-12.00 noon
Embroiderers Guild, Airedale Branch. 
4th Wednesday 10.30 am Probus (a group
of friendly retired Professional
Businesswomen, who meet for coffee, chat
and then a speaker.  New members and
visitors welcome.  Details of speakers at 
http://eldwickchurch.org.uk/activities/probus/
Wednesdays weekly 1.30 pm - 3.30 pm,
Craft Group meet.  Folks either bring their
own knitting / sewing /craft to enjoy or we
sometimes work together on crafts for
Church displays or for charity.
Refreshments.  Just drop in.
Pre School Group – 9.00 am - 3.00 pm
Monday - Friday. 
Contact: villagespreschool@gmail.com
OTHER REGULAR MONTHLY EVENTS

1st Friday in the month Friday Footsteps,
our walking group.  Details from
http://eldwickchurch.org.uk/activities/friday
-footsteps/ 

CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS:-
Contact Julie Smith on 07396 390650

Five Rise Locks Hotel 
& Bistro

Come and sample our new Bistro Menu
Available from 6:30pm - 8:30pm

Family Events.
Available for Weddings, Parties, Funerals,

Family Gatherings and More.
Let our Family look after your family.

Christmas Menus now available
Telephone 01274 565296

Five Rise Locks Hotel, Beck Lane 
Bingley BD16

Friends of Prince of Wales Park 
Easter Egg Hunt 13 to 28 April  
- maps from Drinking Fountain 

as usual.



Copy for publication in next months Newsletter to reach the Editorial Committee c/o Birches, the Post Box inside the
Post Office or email us at news@eldwickvillage.co.uk Deadline for copy is 1st April 2019

BOND GARDEN SERVICES

SIMON BOND

ELDWICK
BINGLEY

01274 567439
07790 415593
janbond1956@gmail.com

HEDGES TRIMMED

MOWING & TURFING

TREES FELLED/PRUNED

FENCING/PLANTING
Tel: 01274 510252
Mob: 07941 364274

INTERIOR PAINTING AND DECORATING
Also

PICTURE FRAMING

by Chris Bettles
21 Mansfield Avenue, Eldwick

PETER MARRIOTT
PROPERTY SERVICES
Professional Painting & Decorating.
Other types of work also undertaken.

Please call to discuss your
requirements.

Free estimates & advice.
No job too small

A friendly, reliable and professional service

07985 050543      
01274 510969

PARTY IN THE PARK 1869 to 2019
FROM BLEATHERHEADS TO TEDDYBEARS
Prince of Wales Park, thanks to 19th century
quarrying which had ceased before 1861 was,
as a result, endowed with a natural Arena, once
described as, ‘an Ariana capable of holding
thousands of persons.’  This was partially
proved in 2015 when the 150th anniversary of
the park was celebrated with a gala and an
estimated 1000 people crowded in.

The Bleatherhead Band was formed in
Baildon in 1857. Its principal purpose was to
lead carnival and feast day parades, in
colourful and comic dress, whilst playing an
assortment of objects, some of which could
be described as musical instruments. All over
the country in that era there were other such
bands, mainly epitomised by dress and
parody. At the opening of Prince of Wales
Park there was a typical display by the
Bleatherheads, having marched all the way
up from Bingley, fuelled with strength from
the town’s many alehouses. The pride of
place in the parade was taken by a carriage
in which figures likened to the Prince of
Wales and his wife Princess Alexandra,
waved royally to the assembled crowds. The
Bingley Feast took place every August in
various parts of the town and of course the
park was used for concerts, sports and
games on those occasions. 

Having taken up the mantle of organising
such events, the Friends of Prince of Wales
Park are following,150 years later, with
TEDDYMANIA PROMOTED BY THE
BINGLEY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE on
Sunday 14th July 2019.

Returning to the subject of the
Bleatherheads, there are newspaper articles
and even chapters in books which fully
describe their appearances and
performances. One book in particular was
written by an author who always used a quirky
style in disguising place names. So, for
instance, Woolborough was used for Bradford,
Bington for Bingley, and Prince Albert Park
instead of Prince of Wales Park in a
description of a Bleatherheads party in the
park. James Burnley, in his book called West
Riding Sketches, published in 1875 was one
who included the chapter recalling that party.
First he describes Bington itself as having the
main street ‘the High Road on which the High
Flyer and Rockingham coaches were
accustomed to travel.’ Entering the town from
Woolborough, ‘ the large smoke-hued densely
populated town’ there were ancient hostelries,
one of which could have been like the White
Horse because they had ‘crumbling walls
dressed up with plaster and white paint.’
Opposite the ‘new’ Mechanics Institute was a

large mansion converted into a bank and the
principal hotel stood above the lane leading
down to the railway station. The valley was
heavily wooded on one side and moorland on
the other – Gilstead Moor as was? There were
already ‘palatial mansions’ dotted around
which contrasted with the homes of those who
were drawn to Bington ‘to assist the steam god
filling the world with new garments’. But in the
summer everyone looked forward to the arrival
of the Bleatherhead Carnival. Bleatherhead, in
Yorkshire terminology, meant empty headed
or ‘noodle’ and Bleather was Yorkshire for
bladder, hence Bleatherhead. At the start of
the carnival the crowds thronged the main
street in front of one pub, The George and
Dragon whose upstairs windows were filled
with mysterious figures, Chinese, Hottentot,
Patagonian, Red and Black Indian, the male
and female Bleatherheads in customary
dress. Nearby, posted on the ancient
Buttercross and Market Hall, on stable and
barn doors were placards, announcing that
the Grand Annual Festival of the
Bleatherheads would be held that afternoon in
the Royal Albert Park. The costumed
procession set off at 3 o’clock to a combination
of sounds, fife, serpentine brass, cornets,
penny trumpets, cans, pots and frying pans.
Two ‘coal cart’ horses carried the King and
Queen of the Bleatherheads. Up the steep hill
they went to arrive at the Park – ‘a barren tract
of enclosed moorland and on the level plateau
they pitched their tents.’ Was this today’s
Arena or the Heath? Fires were lit, soup put on
the boil, gingerbread and pie stalls opened
and the banquet began. After that came the
entertainment with the band playing and
featuring ‘two enormous guitars labelled
Thorne’s Trinidad Cocoa, and Colman’s
Mustard, a frying pan solo, all eclipsed by the
dancing. Sir Roger danced with Azucena,
Ivanhoe with Meg Merrilies, the Scotch
Highlander with an Ancient Druid. The King
and Queen danced together, refusing to be
separated. Dancing and drinking until
sundown, the procession reforms and returns
to the Dog and Dragon ‘to see the night out
and the Bington Carnival is at an end for
another year’.  We still have a Carnival Queen
but no King.

The Friends of Prince of Wales Park, its
small committee and additional volunteers
have made a programme of events through
each year since 2013, as well as guided
walks, but the highlights have been the
summer events of 2015 and 2017. By popular
demand and thanks to support from many
local organisations and promoted by Bingley
Chamber of Commerce, there will be

TEDDYMANIA. Fun and Games, Music,
Food and Drink and even a Teddy Trail will be
there for everyone. So be there with your
Teddy Bear or adults may once again be a
Teddy Boy or Teddy Girl!

CROWDFUNDING FOR LIGHTS AT
ELDWICK SCOUT AND GUIDE HUT

Thank you so much to those who have so
generously donated, either via the Post
Office or on line to the Fundraising Go Fund
Me page.

We are half way to our target to upgrade
the electrics at the Scout & Guide Hut.

There is still the opportunity to contribute,
here are the details :-

Eldwick Scout and Guide Hut is moving
into the 21st century and installing LED lights
and upgrading the Fuse Box.

The Hut has been used by thousands of
children as Brownies, Guides, Cubs and
Scouts over the last 60 + years and continues
to provide a regular meeting place for over
100 children each week thanks to the
dedication and enthusiasm of the group
leaders both past and present.

With an anticipated cost of just over £800
this will stretch the Hut's finances. We are
appealing to the community to help with the
costs. A donation however large or small will
help us reach our target.
Please follow the link and support the cause - 
https://www.gofundme.com/eldwick-scout-
and-guide-lights.
Thank you in anticipation of your support.

If you are not online Nigel at Eldwick Post
Office will be pleased to receive envelopes
on our behalf  (Cheques payable to Eldwick
Scout & Guide Hut)

Thank you for supporting the future of the
youth of Eldwick.


